View Point Tennis Club Board Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, January 7, 2014, 3 p.m.

President, Ramona Rees, called the meeting to order.

Roll call was taken.

Those present were:  Ramona Rees, Deena Burns, Maria Bitman, Pam Ouellette, Ron Lane, Bonnie Boushele, Don Foley, Sue Twyman, Doug Wiebe, Blaine Murray, Gary Hagert, Gene Rees, Bob Brownell, Judy Nixon, Ron Stewart, Ken Gamble, Maureen Sharp, Diane Hudson, Al Warren, Kathy Johnson, Clive MacRaild, Jody Sander, Linda Decker, Joe Morton, Jan Allan, Dale Bowen, Cyrene Moore, Roger Vigland, Del Stitt.
Absent: Ali Garcia, Bob Boa, Rachelle Bigelow, Pickles Tuell, Chuck DeWolf, Donna Lesko, Jim Gerhardt, Steve Johnson, John Coombs, Deanna Hammer, Jim Eggen, Bev Latrace.
Secretary’s Report – Pam Ouellette

Joe Morton made a motion, seconded by Diane Hudson, that we accept the minutes of the previous Board Meeting as posted on the website.  Approved.

Treasurer’s Report – Maria Bitman

We have 325 members.

Capital Fund

$5,619.26
General Fund

$56.04
Langdon Sports Fund
$1,186.44
Petty Cash

$1,216.75
Total


$8,078.49
We now own a cable for power point presentations.  This cable is to be kept in the file cabinet at the East Courts.

Tami and John Rigby #2141 are the new tennis ball handlers.  Please contact them for your match balls.
Vice President’s Report – Deena Burns

Tournaments
· Upcoming Saturday tournaments are Jan. 11th at Leisure World and Jan. 25th we host Venture Out and Trilogy.
· Holiday Mixed Doubles tournament went well with many of our teams entering – thanks to Ali Garcia for coordinating.

· End-of-year Championship tournaments for ladies and men’s doubles in-park playoffs to be Jan. 14 to 19th.  Mixed doubles sign-up to go up next week. 
Sunshine Acres – a total of $1,754 was collected.  Part of the letter of appreciation from Sunshine Acres will be read at our General Meeting next week.

Court signup
· Members were requested to respect the prime time sign-up rules so that everyone has an opportunity to play.  
· Remember to write all four player’s names in the time slot with one site number.  
· If you change your mind and do not want the court, remember to delete the booking in time for others to use it.
· If a 5th court is needed for league play let Deena know before the sheets go up.

 A reminder that ranking sheets still need to be handed in.

Free clinics for all levels have been arranged with Chris Langdon.  These will be held every Sunday January 12th to February 9th by level, 2 to 4 p.m.  Remember to sign up so that Chris knows the numbers for each week.  Some people have experienced Chris’ new coaches, Thomas and Dennam, and find them to be excellent.
The second training session for Score Keepers will be held January 8th, 3:30 p.m. and lasts about an hour.

Start thinking about forming a team for the Monte Vista tournament – 4 men and 4 women on a team.  Sign-up will start February 3rd.

Captains are encouraged to let their opposition know whether they will be playing at the East or West courts.  
President, Ramona Rees

A reminder that our next General Meeting is again changed from a Monday to Tuesday.  It will be Tuesday, January 14, 2014 at 7 p.m. in the multi purpose room.  Our last General Meeting will be held on Monday, March 10, 2014 at 7 p.m. in the Kokopelli Room.

EVSTL report

· A new rule is being proposed that every team must have a line 1 match.  This will be discussed further at the EVSTL meeting.  Del Stitt to report back after the meeting.
Discussion is still continuing with Cheri regarding payment for sun awnings.

There was much discussion about borrowing players.  The Player Policy Advisory Committee will draw up guidelines and submit to the next meeting for consideration.
Move-up requirement sheets were handed out to assist the captains.  
Joe Morton has resigned as tennis pro liaison.  As Melissa is no longer a member of Chris’ coaching team, she will not be allowed to coach at Viewpoint.  Any lessons bought with Melissa will either have to be off-site, or Chris will honour them using his coaches.  The pro contract renewal will be discussed at the March general meeting.

The dry boards used for the match lineups must be kept in the shade as the sun damages them.

The caterers for our Christmas party, Mid Western Meats, were most embarrassed about running out of food and reimbursed us $1,000 for the inconvenience.  

Ed DeWald

· The Players Advisory Committee need another member as Nancy Nicola has resigned.

· Our website seems to be working well.
Maureen Morton has purchased new shirts for our team.  Contact her to purchase these shirts, site#1100. 

Date of next meeting, Tuesday, February 4, 2014 at 3 p.m.
MOTION TO ADJOURN at 4:20 p.m. proposed by Kathy Johnson, seconded by Gene Rees.  Approved.

